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Committee Members Present: 
Xavier Abrams, Heather Best, Sonia Bustamante, Kimberly Chamberlain, Carolyn Day Flowers, 
Petronila Fernandes, Judith Hollenberger Dunlap, Jessica Jones, Maria Resendiz, Greg Santiago, 
Stephanie Sequira, Danielle Storer, Juanita Towns 
 
Staff Present: 
Denise Cifelli, Confidential Secretary; Steve Collins, SELPA Director; Sheri Gamba, Associate 
Superintendent Business Services; Wendell Greer, Associate Superintendent K-Adult Education; Bruce 
Harter, Superintendent, April Hawkins, Accountability Administrator, Nicole Joyner, Director Data and 
Accountability; Mary Phillips, Chief Technology Officer; Nia Rashidchi, Assistant Superintendent 
Educational Services; Marcus Walton, Communications Director; Ken Whittemore, Assistant 
Superintendent Human Resources 
 
I. Introductions and Ice Breaker 

Chairperson Stephanie Sequira opened the meeting at 6:50 p.m., welcomed everyone and asked 
everyone to introduce themselves. Vice Chair Maria Resendiz gave instructions on an ice breaker 
activity and the group took a few minutes to complete. 

 
II. DLCAP Bylaws 

Ms. Resendiz drew everyone’s attention to the Bylaws in their packets. She asked everyone to 
review the Bylaws as there was a change to the committee’s official name and committee 
description which she felt better described their duties. The committee agreed with the changes and 
there were no comments from the group. 

 
III. Staff Updates 

Superintendent Harter provided an overview of the approved 2015-16 LCAP. Ms. Joyner reviewed 
datapoints. 
 

IV. DLCAP Recommendations Discussion 
Ms. Resendiz asked members to discussed how the committee could be more effective in the 
upcoming year and broke them into two groups to discuss. 

 
V. Community Partner Presentation 

Ms. Carmody introduced Mara Lockwandt from the East Bay Center for the Performing Arts 
Center. Ms. Lockwandt provided an overview of the center and ways in which they collaborate 
with district through after school programs as well as programs integrated programs durng school 
hours. 

 
 



VI. Public Comment 
Ms. Resendiz and committee members discussed their availability for future meetings.  
 

 
VII. Adjournment 

Chairperson Segura and Ms. Resendiz thanked the committee for coming and for all their hard 
work. Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

 
 
Next meeting will be held in January 2016. Date has not yet been determined.  
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